
Excerpt from July 2012 Rotarian from Sakuji Tanaka 
Dear fellow Rotarians, 
I am part of the first generation to grow up in Japan after a terrible war. I think it is natural 
that my countrymen now place a great priority on peace. We saw where militarism brought 

our country, and we also saw the great economic growth that came when our nation made the choice 
to embrace peace. 
This was the decision that allowed Japan to grow and thrive. It allowed generations of children to grow 
up in safety, to become educated, to improve their lives. It fundamentally changed the Japanese atti-
tude toward other countries and cultures. It caused us to open our minds, to become more tolerant, to 
seek greater understanding. 
In the 2012-13 Rotary year, peace will be our focus and our goal, and I will ask all Rotarians to actively 
work for Peace Through Service. 
A belief in the power of service lies at the very heart of Rotary. By making service our priority, we put 
the needs of others above our own. We empathize more deeply with the difficulties of other people; 
we become more generous with our time and resources, and more open to new ways of thinking. In-

stead of trying to change others, we recognize that everyone and everything has something to teach us. 
And so I ask you all to put Peace Through Service at the forefront of your Rotary work this year, and to commit to a Rotary 
goal of a more peaceful world. 
 

Sakuji Tanaka, President, Rotary International 
 

Lisa Russ, Installed as Club President  

Rotary and PRIDE ð excerpt from Lisaõs installation speech: 

Where does Pride come in?  Pride is what is at the core of our suc-
cess--personally, professionally, and with the effort and commit-
ment that it takes to be a Rotarian.  Letõs deconstruct it by starting 
with P: P stands for our Purpose is to come together as business 
professionals to find synergy and share our experiences and knowl-
edge with each other - as well as use that knowledge and talent and 
brainpower to enrich each otherõs lives, to make the lives of people 
in the Chicago community better -or in India, or Haiti, or Zim-
babwe,  whether it be school benches and bicycles for little girls, 
shelter boxes for earthquake or hurricane victims, assistance for 
kids who are heads of households , internships for Chicago public 
school students that can change their lives - or any kid who didn't get polio because of us.   The R is the Responsibility to 
participate, to share our experiences and talent.   The I stands for Integrity - the 4-way test that forms the core of our value 
system.  D is Development - taking all those fabulous ideas that we have at all the meetings and retreats that we hold - and 
doing the hard work of honing them down into action; and the E is Enthusiasm - because as President Barry has said - fun 
better be one of the central components - or figure out a way to make it fun. Legally, of course.    

Purpose, Responsibility, Integrity, Development and Enthusiasm.  This is the core of what has put us on the map in the first 

place - and if we foster this sense of pride and focus on that òDó for development in particular- this will keep us on the map 

for years to come.      

Lisa Russ, President, Rotary Club of Chicago 
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Three Bell Service in Memory of  Milton F. Darr, Jr.  

Milton F. Darr, Jr., 68th President of the Rotary Club of Chicago from July 1973 to June 1974; having joined the 
world's first service club and founding club for Rotary International on July 2, 1962.  Sponsored in Rotary by Roy Unger.  
Paul Harris Fellow, Ches Perry Fellow.   Served as a director for 1969-70, Vice President 1971-72.   On March 31, 2009 Milt 
was named a life time honorary member.  In his active days of Rotary he had 25 years of perfect attendance.  When able to 
be a Senior Active member Milt chose to still be held accountable for weekly attendance to the club. 

Wife: Peggy 

Past Chairman of the Board and Chief Executive Officer, LaSalle National Bank 

Born, Oak Park, IL on October 30, 1921. 

Bachelor of Science, College of Commerce, University of Illinois, 1942 

Graduate Certificate, American Institute of Banking, University of Wisconsin Graduate School of Banking, 1952 

Major, United States Air Force 

Served on the YMCA's National Retirement Fund Board of Directors and as its Chairman; Board of the YMCA of 
Metropolitan Chicago for many years; Chicago Economic Club, Board of Directors; Chairman of the Board of 
Trustees for Elmhurst College; Director - General American Transportation Corp; American Bankers Association; 
American Institute of Banking; Association of Reserve City Bankers; Illinois Bankers Association; Robert Morris 
Associates; Chicago Clearing House Committee. Union League Boys and Girls Club.  Established the Milton & 
Margaret Darr Scholarship, at the University of Illinois: This scholarship was established by Milton F. Darr Jr., õ42 
and his wife, Margaret, to students majoring in finance and have a specific interest in banking. The scholarship may 
be in conjunction with the College of Business Honors Program. 
 

A story about Milton from Dick McKay: òA group of us from the Union League Club were attending a 

performance at the Lido in Paris many years ago. Milton, who was always impeccably dressed was 

drafted from our group to go on stage and represent us from Chicago at the Lido. He was a perfect 

gentlemen as the performer very deftly removed his billfold and watch. We were all very proud of him, as 

always.ó 

Comment from Jack Hedrick: òMilt Darr entered Rotary/One in the same "New Member Class" as I 

did. Dr. Robert Bruce Pierce, Senior minister of the Methodist Temple, was the President of our NMC. I 

was the ViceȤPresident, and Milt Darr was elected our Treasurer. As a matter of interest, Hal Higgins 

 was in the same NMC as were we. Milt has always exemplified the spirit of being a Rotarian...never said "NO"  

 to helping and always a positive outlook and attitude about our service work, even through 

some "difficult" times.ó 
 

" Whereas, the Board of the Directors of the Rotary Club of Chicago, at its discretion and according to 
Club Bylaws Article 12, Section 6 may elect a person into membership who have distinguished themselves 
by meritorious service in the furtherance of Rotary ideals and those persons considered friends of Rotary 
for their permanent support of Rotary's cause as an honorary member.ó 

"Whereas, Milton F. Darr, Jr. has served as a member of Rotary One since July 2, 1962; it's President from 
1973-74; is a Ches Perry Fellow; a Paul Harris Fellow; had 25 years of continuous perfect attendance.ó 

"The Board of Directors of the Rotary Club of Chicago, in its 104th anniversary year, grants an Honorary 
Membership to Milton F. Darr, Jr. for a term of 100 years. Dues for this membership will be deemed as 
satisfied as recorded for all payments received as of March 31, 2009." 

"Effective today, March 31, 2009 at our Club Assembly - Annual Meeting, Milton F. Darr, Jr. shall be re-
classified as Honorary Member.ó 

Cards may be sent to: Peggy Darr, 5 Oak Brook Club Drive, Apt. N206 Oak Brook, IL 60523 
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Upcoming Weekly Programs: 

Luncheon Program: Gabe Klein, CDOT Commissioner - 7/10/2012 

Luncheon Program: Amy Skeen, Girls in the Game - 7/17/2012 

Luncheon Program: Shen Yun, Chinese Dance Company - 7/24/2012 

Luncheon Program: David Jensen, Rotary International, The Importance of Branding for Non - 7/31/2012 

Luncheon Program: Job1 Appreciation - 8/7/2012 

Luncheon Program: Bob Dold, 10th District Congressman - 8/14/2012 

Luncheon Program: Sheila Simon, Illinois Lt. Governor - 8/21/2012 

Luncheon Program: Gary McCarthy, Chicago Police Superintendent - 8/28/2012 

Luncheon Program: Judy Baar Topinka  - 9/4/2012 

Luncheon Program: Douglas Sisterson, Argonne Labs - Global Warming - 9/11/2012 

Luncheon Program: Henry Henderson, Natural Resources Defense Council - Midwest Director - 9/18/2012 

Luncheon Program: Jeff Korzenik, Fifth Third Bank - 9/25/2012 

 

Member Directory 

Have you updated your profile in the club online member directory lately?   You can promote your company to 
other Rotary members by including a bio; picture; links to FaceBook, LinkedIn, Twitter; correct your company 
address, title or home address; put in your birthday and more. 

To view and update your directory information go to www.rotaryone.org.  Login in using your username 
(normally first initial followed by last name, no spaces).  If you have forgotten your password, you can click on 
òForgot My Username/Passwordó and a temporary password will be emailed to you.   

Once logged in youõll see the word Profile immediately below your name in the upper left corner.  Click on Pro-
file and view the Personal Info section by editing Contact Info, Additional Member Data, Membership Directory 
and Achievements.  
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ROTARY/One member David Templin 

says thank you to Rotary International 

District 6450 leaders and Rotarians at last 

Saturday nightõs Governor Installation. 

David served as governor for the 2011-

2012 Rotary year; following Robert 

Knuepfer, also from ROTARY/One. 

Patricia Merryweather was installed Satur-

day at this yearõs governor.  Pat is from 

the Naperville Rotary Club. 

Thank you David for your Rotary leader-

ship. 
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